DUTCH FLAT COMMUNITY CENTER

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

MONDAY, OCTOBER 14, 2013
Present:  

Tom McDonnell, President


Laura Resendez



Bob Pfister, Vice President


Leland Lyter





Neil Allen, Treasurer



Jim Sanders


Marybeth Blackinton, Secretary

Joanne Blohm



Shana Brown, Corresponding Secretary
Roxane Bertell
I.  Call to Order
II.  Roll Call
III.  Review, Approve Minutes

Tom moved and Jim seconded to approve the minutes with the correction of showing that not all Board members were present (Eleanor Bridges not present).
IV.  Events

A.  The annual membership meeting and Board elections will be at this Thursday’s potluck.  We need at least 20 members at the potluck to qualify as a quorum.

B.  Dick Hough has decided not to have his art show in November.  He will contact us again in the Spring to schedule another date.


C.  Halloween party will be run by Laura Glassco and other volunteers.  

Laura Resendez is in the process of trying to contact the creators of the haunted house to return the supplies they used.  Joanne advised she had spoken to Gary Dashiell, one of the builders, who stated their intent was to donate the supplies and not get them back.  The supplies need to be stored upstairs (they’re too large to moved downstairs) and can stay there until they can be used again in the future.


Shana suggested the haunted house be run the weekend prior to Halloween next year.


D.  A woman has asked to peform a dance at the potluck.  The Board didn’t have any information as to what kind of dance other than the amount of time it took.  Because the woman is a friend of a member who is familiar with the procedures

E.  Holiday Boutique will be held on Saturday, November 9th, from 8:00 AM to 1:00 PM.  Holiday decorations and clothes have been kept up since the White Elephant Sale in preparation for the boutique


F.  November Thanksgiving potluck will be November 21st.

V.  Building

Laura Resendez reported that the clock that had been disabled for years had been repaired and is available to be picked up.

Laura is looking in to supplementing the folding tables we currently use for events with plastic ones.  If we have events outside, it would be easier to move plastic ones.

A.  Windows - Window contractor has not started construction yet but will next month


B.  Back stairs - Steve Holmes is finishing some current projects but is hoping to start work on the repair of the back stairs within a couple of weeks.


C.  Bell tower/bat problems – Jim advised the bats are probably still present due to the warm weather.  We need to wait until they leave for the winter so we can repair the floor before installing screens to keep the bats out.
VI.  Grounds

A.  Tot structure removal – the County has given approval to have the structure removed.  Tom was provided several brochures of new structures we can purchse to replace the old one.  Jim will be scheduling the tear-down within the next week.  We’re looking for someone to take the old structure which will be in numerous pieces.

B.  Tree removal – Tom stated we need to coordinate the tree removal with the tennis court fence removal and construction however the County has to schedule the construction.  He has been frustrated by the lack of response from the County.  Tom also suggested we obtain another bid from Tree Master that would not include dealing with the fence.  Shana suggested we keep Dan with Tree Master in the loop and let him know we are still interested in having him perform the work.
VII.  Finances

A.  Treasurer’s Report – Neil presented the Treasurer’s Report showing a checking account balance of $45,904.85 and the two CD’s totalling $34,690.82.  There was a discussion whether or not to open another CD as there seems to be too much in the checking account.  A new CD will not provide very much interest and we will be needing the money shortly to pay for work.

Neil also advised that the annual $20 fee for California Secretary of State has been sent but the report has not been submitted yet.

Neil Allen has resigned as Treasurer and Marybeth Blackinton will be assuming the Treasurer duties for the Board.  Neil will be taken off the bank account at Bank of America and has turned in his debit card.  The bank website log in password has been changed.

B.  Future fundraising ideas


Marybeth provided a couple of ideas for future fundraising events:  chili cook-off, wine tasting, or Monte Carlo/Casino night.  Shana suggested a holiday decoration home tour.  Tom suggested obtaining volunteers to perform work or services and auctioning off the services (fishing, housekeeping, yard work, cook dinner).  We could have a silent auction in conjunction with another event.
VIII.  Past Business

There is still no one interested in assuming the editor duties of the  newspaper.  Shana has attempted contact with the Journalism instructor at the high school but has not heard back yet.  Tom suggested that several members of the Board sit in with the current editor for the next edition.
NEXT MEETING:  November 11, 2013 at 6:00 PM

Submitted by:  Marybeth Blackinton, Recording Secretary
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